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FLORIDA STATE UNIVERSITY
FACULTY SENATE

MINUTES
FACULTY SENATE MEETING
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2018
DODD HALL AUDITORIUM
3:35P.M.

Regular Session
The regular session of the 2018-19 Faculty Senate was held on Wednesday, September 12, 2018.
Faculty Senate President Todd Adams presided.

The following members attended the Senate meeting:

T. Adams, S. Aggarwal, E. Alvarez, J. Ang, A. Askew, C. Baade, A. Barrett, D. Bish, B.
Birmingham, M. Buchler, G. Chen, E. Chicken, I. Chiorescu, Jessica Clark, Jeffrey Clark,
A. Clarke, E. Coleman, R. Coleman, M. Cui, A. Darabi, P. Doan, J. Fiorito, M. Gerend, M.
Gertz, R. Goodman, K. Harper, E. Hilinski, L. Hinnant, C. Hofacker, B. Horack, A. Huber,
E. Jakubowksi, K. Jones, C. Kelley, A. Kercheval, E. Kim, B. Landing, T. Lee, E. Lemmon,
J. Lile, J. Lo, L. Lyons, C. Marzen, C. McClive, C. Moore, D. Moore, R. Nowakowski, J.
Ohlin, G. Okten, E. Peters, K. Petersen, J. Rayburn, L. Reglero, L. Rinaman, N. Rogers,
D. Rokyta, E. Ryan, L. Schelbe, D. Slice, L. Spainhoutr, J. Standley, N. Stein, O. Steinbeck,
L. Stepina, U. Sypher, A. Vanli, Y. Wang, H. Xue, X. Yang, T. Zhao, T. Zuehlke.

The following members were absent. Alternates are listed in parenthesis:

S. Al-Saber, T. Albrecht-Smitt, P. Andrei, B. Arjmandi, A. Barbu, A. Bathke (Gregory Gerard), D.
Compton, M. Dahl, J. Drake (Joseph Hellweg), S. Ehtlich, J. Gabriel, M. Gawlik, T. Graban, D.
Kerr, E. Klay, S. Lewis, H. Li, C. Madsen, U. Meyer-Baese, R. Morris, K. Pruett, L. Reina, V.
Auzenne, G. Rust, V. Salters, P. Sanyal, S. Shelton, T. Soldat-]Jaffe, G. Tenenbaum, G. Tyson, T.
Van Lith.

Approval of the Minutes, April 18, 2018 meeting
The minutes of the April 18, 2018 meeting were approved as distributed.

Approval of the agenda, September 12, 2018 meeting
The agenda was approved as distributed.

IV. Special Order: Remarks by the Senate President, Dr. Todd Adams

e FEach September the Faculty Senate President is able to give remarks about the upcoming
Faculty Senate year. The review of the Faculty Senate Constitution will continue in its third
year. Be prepared to hear differing views and opinions regarding constitution revisions.

e The Senate will receive a report today from the Koch Subcommittee.

e Adams occasionally hears from faculty wondering what it is the Senate does and why it is
important. The smooth operations of this large university depend on administration, faculty,
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staff, students, alumni, and Board of Trustees, who all work together. The role of faculty is
not simply to teach students and do research. Faculty play an important role in setting the
policies the university operates under, particularly on academics, which is known as shared
governance. There was a great example of shared governance last semester while FSU was
undergoing a five-year SACS review. FSU is currently undergoing a ten-year accreditation
period and this was the mid-review. In preparation for this review, the administration noticed
changes needed to be made to the combined/dual degtree programs. The Provost’s Office and
several Senate committees revised FSU’s policy on combined/dual degree programs. The
policy was passed in the Faculty Senate during spring 2018. This was an example of how the
work the Faculty Senate and its committee members do is important.

It was mentioned last year to have more discussions during meetings and that was followed
through adequately, so continue to have discussions during this year.

For technical purposes it was mentioned that the meetings are recorded and attendees were
asked to state their name and affiliation clearly and loudly so they can be properly recognized
for the transcribing of the minutes.

Resolutions can be brought in front of the Senate. The preferred method of submitting a
resolution is doing so a couple weeks in advance so the steering committee will know, it can
be put on the agenda, and will be sent out to members in advance.

President Adams closed by saying he thinks it will be a great year and is looking forward to
working with everyone.

V.  Report of the Steering Committee, Dr. Kristine Harper

The Faculty Senate Steering Committee has met 11 times since the last Faculty Senate meeting
in April. The Steering Committee has been filling Faculty Senate committee seats and
nominating faculty members for seats on other university committees upon request. In the
first meeting of this senate, the committee met with Provost McRorie and VP for Faculty
Development and Advancement, Janet Kistner, to discuss the status of hiring for this
academic year and the status of dean searches — the College of Education and University
Libraries both have new deans on board and will be invited to introduce themselves to the
Senate at future meetings. The search for the Dean of Fine Arts is on-going. Provost McRorie
discussed the Provost’s Postdoctoral Fellowship Program, emphasizing the strength of the
diversity piece and the hope to make it a network within the ACC. Provost McRorie has also
taken on the role of being chair of the Florida system provosts.

The committee also met with President Thrasher and Provost McRorie to discuss a variety
of topics including campus safety, budget planning, and the Raise the Torch campaign.

The committee met with Robby Fuselier, Director, Office of Distance Learning and Dr. Liz
Jakobowski, Chair, University Curriculum Committee to discuss the review/renew schedule
for on-line courses. Since the introduction of on-line courses, these have been reviewed and
renewed at various time intervals, a process that requires a considerable amount of work and
needs to be revisited. After further consideration, the committee decided to postpone the
reviews starting in summer 2018 and extending through fall 2019 for one year. During that
time the committee will figure out a better schedule and method for carrying out the

reviews. A relevant memo was on the table out front and Senators should have picked up a
copy of that (see Addendum 1).

The committee met with Chief David Perry to discuss safety training and hopes to expand
how much training faculty receive. [Quick question, do you as faculty want more safety
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training? If you have specific topics you would like covered, let one of us know and we will
pass that on.]

e The committee also met with Assistant VP for University Communications, Browning
Brooks, and Director of Creative Services, Tony Archer, for a briefing on on-going branding
efforts. Senators recently received a survey via e-mail asking for faculty input for faculty —
please contribute. Your feedback is important.

e Graduate School Dean Mark Riley came to discuss his vision for graduate education. Dean
of Undergraduate Studies Karen Laughlin met with the committee to discuss the new
honors program, and liberal studies and E-series courses. We will hear more about the
honors program from its new director, Dr. Annette Schwabe, later this semester. Dr. Jim
Fadool, Chair of the Liberal Studies Coordinating and Policy Committee, will also be giving
a report in the upcoming months on possible changes to Formative Experience
opportunities.

e The chair and deputy chair of the Constitution Review Committee discussed their progress
and plans to bring a final proposal to the Senate this year. There will be a presentation from
that committee later in this meeting as well as an update from the Koch Subcommittee.

e On the Elsevier front, several conversations have taken place with Elsevier representatives,
library representatives, and Provost McRorie since the end of the spring semester. So far
those discussions have not been encouraging, but they will continue through this semester.
During 2018, we are subscribing to $2 million worth of Elsevier journals, but starting in
January 2019, we will subscribe to $1M of the most important journals (as determined by
usage data and consultations with departments and faculty members). If Elsevier gets serious
in negotiations, then we can change course. Mid-October is the point of no return...so just a
little over a month away.

e In the meantime, the library is developing a new expedited delivery service for faculty and
graduate students for near instantaneous delivery of journal articles from canceled journal
subscriptions. It should be operational later this semester. If Elsevier comes through with
better terms, we’ll use the system for other canceled journals or journal packages.

e As the committee has discussed in the past, several million dollars of unmet faculty needs
have been stacking up for a while. The library has refreshed the list of faculty requested
resources that are highly desirable but currently unavailable. These are materials that are
considered essential to support new areas of the curriculum and/or of research. If you or
your colleagues have such needs and/or would like to see what has been requested in your
discipline so far, please contact your subject librarian. The hope is to purchase some of these
items with money left over from reducing spending on Elsevier journals.

e The communication and cooperation between faculty members and the University Libraries
about unsustainable spending on Elsevier Journals has been on-going for the past year, and
the committee continues to work to achieve a consensus solution in the best interests of the
university. Be advised that library personnel have been talking to other research institutions
throughout the summer, and FSU administration and faculty members have demonstrated
leadership on the issue of breaking big deals with STEM journal publishers — we are very
much part of a national and international movement. Thank you for participating in this
effort.

e On another note, the October Faculty Senate meeting will be held at the University Center
Club and a reception for Senators will follow. Stay tuned for more information.
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VI. Report of Standing Committees

® Torch Awards Committee, Dr. Jayne Standley

a. Itis time to begin nominations for the Torch Awards. A memo will come from the
Provost’s office regarding information about the awards. This was turned into a
standing committee last year from an ad hoc committee that began in 1996. This will be
the 22" year of the awards. The purpose of the awards are to allow the faculty to honor
people who have made a significant and sustained contribution to FSU’s academic
mission. The nominations are reviewed by the Torch Awards Committee and submitted
to the steering committee for their selection. Winners are given in the name of FSU
faculty by the Faculty Senate. This is a Faculty Senate committee award. The award is
given in three areas: vires—indicating moral, physical, and intellectual strength, arfes—
recognizing appreciation of aesthetics and beauty, and mores—acknowledging respect
for customs, character, and traditions. The criteria for the nominees is 1) to have an
outstanding contribution above and beyond doing a job of what is expected; 2) be
living, as the committee does not give posthumous awards; and 3) must not be on the
university payroll at the time of the nomination. A prior faculty or staff member would
be eligible for nomination. The deadline for nominations is October 1, 2018.
Nominations can be sent to Jayne Standley or the co-chair via email.

VII. Old Business
a. Constitution Revision Subcommittee, Dr. Joe Calhoun, Chair

e Gary Tyson was the former committee chair. Tyson is currently on sabbatical and the
committee nominated Calhoun to be chair for this year. The constitution review is being
done in three phases. Phase one is complete and contained the technical changes.
Technical changes included outdated terminology, such as the Board of Regents to the
Board of Trustees or the Board of Governors as appropriate. Phase one changes were
approved last year. The committee is in the process of phase two, working on the
substantive changes. Phase two includes changes to how things are currently done by the
senate, updating those processes, and includes changes the Senate wants to make. The
committee is currently working on a section, erediting of time toward tenure. There is currently
a clause in the Constitution that states a faculty member appointed the rank of assistant
professor may receive credit at the time of appointment for up to but no more than two
years spent in a tenure-earning position elsewhere. This clause is restrictive and most
departments do not operate under this clause. Calhoun gave an open-invitation for Senate
members to send their requests for any changes to the constitution to be reviewed by the
committee. Requests can be sent by email to him (jcalhoun@fsu.edu) or to any other

committee member. The phase two plan includes bringing the proposed changes in
October, the next Faculty Senate meeting. This will allow one month before voting on
phase two in November. By emailing proposed changes during the next few weeks, this
will create a more efficient proposal in October. The changes and amendments will then
be added to the proposal to be voted on in November. If needed, the vote will move to
December. Phase three will include who is allowed to serve on the Faculty Senate, who
is allowed to vote for Senators, and similar issues. This proposal for phase three will be
discussed during the December meeting. In preparation for this discussion, Vice
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President Kistner will give a faculty report of where people are from for all of the colleges
and what kinds of faculty there are from the colleges. Additionally, a minimum of two
town-hall meetings will take place. The first will be on a Wednesday, during the
conventional 3:30 time for people on this side of campus. The other meeting will take
place during a Tuesday or Thursday on the west side of campus to make it convenient
for those people to attend. These town-hall meetings will be informal and no formal
proposal will be available. When the dates and times of the meetings are formalized, all
faculty will receive an email. The goal is to have a formal proposal for phase three for the
Senate in December, and then vote on it in January. The goal for the committee is to
finish all three phases by the end of the current academic year (2018-2019) with this group
of Senators.

Erin Ryan, Law — She requested a way to access the working Faculty Senate Constitution
as it stands now. Calhoun reminded the Senate that the phase one changes are not online
and officially part of the constitution yet because the revisions have to go through many
approvals including the Board of Trustees. A most recent version of the Faculty Senate
Constitution with the phase one changes will be posted on the Canvas website.

Kathryn Jones, Biological Sciences — She asked a question regarding Board of Trustees
approval. Calhoun responded that it is unlikely that a version of the Faculty Senate
Constitution, approved by the Faculty Senate, will make it to the Board of Trustees to
then be denied. President Adams clarified that at the President and Board of Trustees
level, they can only say yes or no, they cannot request specific changes.

Jayne Standley, Music — She sought clarification for the data report from Vice
President Kistner. Since faculty are frequently classified in many different ways, she
wanted to know how the reports would show faculty classifications. Vice President
Kistner responded that the reports will include tenure-track, specialized, and research
faculty. The reports will be as detailed as possible. The reports will not simply list a yes
or no to classification as tenure-track faculty.

Nancy Rogers, Music — She sought clarification for the phase two changes and the
Board of Trustees regarding the process for requesting changes to the constitution.
Calhoun responded that in October, changes can still be requested for the November
vote. It was stated that the committee will have the General Counsel review changes
before sending the constitution to the Senate to vote on.

Jack Fiorito, Business — He sought clarification regarding the review by General
Counsel. Calhoun clarified that they will review the document to look over compliance
aspects that may be superseded by other documents.

Michael Buchler, Music — He sought further clarification regarding the General
Counsel review and the Collective Bargaining Agreement. Calhoun responded that the
changes that were added last time regarding Collective Bargaining and the phrase that
Jack added are still in the Constitution. The purpose of the General Counsel review is to
make sure the document is in compliance with the University and that the language is
relevant.

Lynne Hinnant, Communication & Information — She inquired about the process to
have the Faculty Senate Constitution reviewed and approved. Calhoun responded that
after the Faculty Senate approves the revised constitution, the university faculty, as

5
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defined by the current constitution, vote, then the President and the Board of Trustees.
Each of these votes are a yes or no; they cannot make changes to the document. This
vote will take place after all three phases of revision as to make the revision and voting
process efficient.

¢ Joe Calhoun, committee chair — The committee would like to get these revisions and
phases completed and voted on by the end of this academic year. March will be the last
time the current Senate will be able to vote on changes.

b. Koch Subcommittee, Anne Rowe, Chair

a. The report of the committee was sent to the Steering Committee on September 4, 2018.
The committee is comprised of eight members and met seven times between August 2017
and August 2018. The committee reviewed a large number of documents and agreements.
They also reviewed the current memorandum about donations and the FSU Foundation
and made recommendations. Committee members in the room were recognized and
stood up so they could be later contacted if Senators had any questions.

VIII. New Business
a. Senate Committee Membership, President Todd Adams

¢ A memo was available as people walked into the meeting (see Addendum 2). The names
highlighted in yellow were new members for those committees. Per the Senate bylaws,
the steering committee appoints members with the official consent of the Senate.

e The steering committee made a motion to approve the members and it was seconded.
The nominations for committee memberships were unanimously approved.

e The remaining appointments for committee memberships available are ongoing. These
are expected to be completed by the next meeting. It was requested that those interested
in joining a committee email President Adams.

IX.  University Welfare
a. Road Scholars Committee, Dr. Dennis Moore

e The committee is beginning its 5" year and this will be the 21* luncheon series. October
5, 2018 will be a presentation from Dr. James Johnson from Chapel Hill (see Addendum
J3).

e Suggestions for speakers from other ACC institutions were requested.

b. United Faculty of Florida-Florida State University Chapter, Matthew Lata, President

e Over 40 new members were recruited at the new faculty orientation in August.

e This year a full book of contract negotiations will take place. All articles will be open for
discussion. To support these discussions, bargaining forums for members will take place.
The first forum will be September 14, 2018 from 4:00-5:00pm in the Bellamy building.

e The next item UFF-FSU will be involved with is the election. UFF advocates for issues
affecting higher education, not specific candidates. The deadline to register to vote is
October 9, 2018. The election is November 6, 2018.

¢ Unknown — Teachers in Florida have to have over 50% for membership. He then asked
an inaudible question.



September 12, 2018 Faculty Senate Minutes

X. Announcements by Deans and other Administrative Officers
a. Janet Kistner, Vice President for Faculty Development and Advancement

e President Thrasher is chair of the ACC Council of Presidents. The ACC presidents were
hosted yesterday and today. The President of Botswana will be coming to FSU next week.
He is an alumnus of FSU and is stopping by while in the U.S.

e The Raise the Torch campaign will celebrate its $1 billion capital campaign next week.

e Tlorida State University is number 26 among public universities according to the U.S.
Wortld Report. FSU has been striving to reach the top 25. In 2016, FSU was ranked 43.
On behalf of President Thrasher, Kistner thanked the faculty for their efforts in
contributing to this rise in ranks. Among those efforts included the rise in smaller student-
faculty ratio classes. Further, the Provost and her team strategized how to move forward
and have done an excellent job. One of those decisions was the Provost making 125 new
faculty positions. A record number 240 new faculty members were welcomed in August.

e The Faculty Matters newsletter by the Office of Faculty Development and Advancement
has an article on welcoming new faculty members. The newsletter mentions two
workshops on mentoring, both on September 28, 2018. The newsletter can be found at
fda.fsu.edu/newsletter.

e Inspring 2018, faculty were asked to take a satisfaction survey about life at FSU and their
work environment. This is done by COACH, Collaborative On Academic Careers in
Higher Education. The results were recently received and will be disseminated soon. The
results were positive. Kistner will try to come to a future Senate meeting and discuss the
results.

XI.  Announcements by Provost McRorie
There were no announcements made by Provost McRorie.

XII. Announcements by President Thrasher
There were no announcements made by President Thrasher.

The meeting adjourned at 4:27 p.m.

ndonen. [phite.

Andrea White
Faculty Senate Coordinator



Addendum 1

Faculty Senate
Florida State University
Tallahassee, FL 32306

Sept. 11, 2018

To: Robert Fuselier, Director of the Office of Distance Learning
From: Faculty Senate Steering Committee
Re: Suspension of renewal of distance learning courses

The Faculty Senate Steering Committee has temporarily suspended the requirement for
distance learning courses to be renewed every three (3) years. This suspension initially applies
to the summer 2018 through Fall 2019 terms. During this period, the Senate policy related to
renewing distance learning courses will be reviewed and modifications will be considered.

As a consequence of this suspension, all deadlines for regular renewals scheduled for this
period that are not already completed will be postponed for one year.

Previous expiration =2 New expiration
Summer 2018 > Summer 2019
Fall 2018 2> Fall 2019
Spring 2019 > Spring 2020
Summer 2019 > Summer 2020
Fall 2019 > Fall 2020

Following the review of the Senate policy, guidelines for future renewal schedule will be
developed.

Note, new courses and courses with significant curriculum changes will still need to be
reviewed this year. Special topics courses require renewal each term and will not be eligible for
the extension.

Cc: University Curriculum Committee Chair
University Distance Learning Committee Chair



Addendum 2

Faculty Senate Standing Committee Appointments for FS Approval 9/12/2018

Honors Program Policy Committee (split into 3 terms)

Nine faculty members needed for staggered 3 year terms appointed by the Steering Committee; Steering
Committee appoints Chair; no college or school shall have more than 3 faculty representatives.

Bylaws on the Honors Program Policy Committee: The Honors Program Policy Committee shall consider
curriculum and related policies and procedures for the University's Honors Program and Honors in the
Major Program. The Committee shall consist of nine faculty members appointed by the Steering Committee,
with the advice and consent of the Senate, for staggered three-year terms. The Dean of Undergraduate
Studies, or his or her designee, and the Director of the University Honors Program shall be ex-officio
members. The President of Student Government shall appoint annually two undergraduate students from
among present or past participants in a Florida State University honors curriculum.

The chairperson shall be appointed by the Steering Committee from the faculty representatives. The
Committee will make its recommendations to the Steering Committee, which will transmit the
recommendations to the Senate for action.

2016-2019

Bridget Birmingham, Libraries

Edwin Hilinski, Arts and Sciences

Daniel Maier-Katkin, Criminology

Paul Marty, Communication and Information
Douglass Seaton, Music, Chair

2017-2020
Lynn Jones, Fine Arts

2018-2021

Tarez Graban, Arts & Sciences
Jane Lo, Education

Chad Marzen, Business

Ex officio:

Vice President of Academic Affairs; Director of the Honors Scholars Program;

2 undergraduate students appointed annually by the President of student government from among
present or past participants in an FSU honors curriculum.

Liberal Studies Coordinating Committee

Nine members appointed by the Steering Committee to serve for staggered 3-year terms, including one
representative each from the Undergraduate Policy, Honors Program Policy and University Curriculum
Committees. Steering Committee appoints the Chair.

Bylaws on the Liberal Studies Coordinating Committee: The Liberal Studies Coordinating and Policy
Committee shall promote liberal education and provide oversight for the liberal studies curriculum. The
Committee shall consist of nine faculty members, appointed by the Steering Committee, who shall serve

1



for staggered three-year terms, including one representative each from the Undergraduate Policy, Honors
Program Policy and University Curriculum Committees. The Dean of Undergraduate Studies and Provost
and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs or their designee shall serve as ex-officio members. The
Committee may invite to its meetings representatives of administrative offices and others with
responsibility for implementing policies that have direct bearing on the Liberal Studies program. The
Steering Committee shall appoint the chair annually from among the faculty representatives.

2016-2019

James Fadool, Arts and Sciences, Chair

Kris Harper, History, Arts and Sciences (UCC)
Lisa Tripp, Motion Picture Arts (UPC)

2017-2020

George Boggs, Education
Douglass Seaton, Music (Honors)
Lauren Weingarden, Fine Arts

2018-2021

Michelle Rambo-Roddenberry, Engineering

Piers Rawling, Arts and Sciences

Michelle Therrien, Social Sciences & Public Policy

Ex officio:
Dean of Undergraduate Studies
Vice President for Academic Affairs or designee

Student Academic Relations Committee
2 year terms appointed by the Steering Committee, committee elects Chair

Bylaws on SARC: The Committee on Student Academic Relations shall hear appeals from students who
think that decisions about their academic work have been made improperly or unprofessionally in colleges.
The Committee shall consist of five persons appointed annually by the Steering Committee, with the advice
and consent of the Senate, for staggered two-year terms; an undergraduate student member and a
graduate student member shall be appointed annually by the President of the University.

The Committee shall elect its chairperson annually from the faculty representatives. The Committee shall
report its findings and recommendations to the Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs.
It shall also report each term to the Faculty Senate.

2017-2019

Carol Edwards, Social Work

Audrey Heffron-Casserleigh, Social Sciences and Public Policy
Patricia Warren-Hightower, Criminology and Criminal Justice, Chair

2018-2020
Dennis Slice, Arts & Sciences
Nancy Rogers, Music



Undergraduate Policy Committee (UPC)

3 year terms appointed by the Steering Committee; committee elects Chair

Bylaws on UPC: The Undergraduate Policy Committee shall consider University-wide policies on
undergraduate academic affairs. Members of this Committee shall be appointed by the Steering
Committee, with the advice and consent of the Senate, for staggered three-year terms. Each college shall
have a representative; the Colleges of Education, Business, and Social Sciences shall have one additional
representative; and the College of Arts and Sciences shall have four additional representatives. The Provost
and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs, or his or her designee, and the Dean of Undergraduate
Studies, or his or her designee, shall be ex-officio members. The President of Student Government shall
appoint an undergraduate student member annually.

The Committee shall elect its chairperson annually from the faculty representatives. The Committee will
make its recommendations to the Steering Committee which will transmit the recommendations to the
Senate for action.

2016-2019

Eric Chicken, Arts and Sciences, Chair
Ella-Mae Daniel, Education

Jim Dawkins, Fine Arts

Elizabeth Foster, Medicine

Patrick Hollis, Engineering

Irena Hutton, Business

Lisa Tripp, Motion Picture Arts

Tingting Zhao, Social Science and Public Policy

2017-2020

Bahram Arjmandi, Human Sciences

Andrew Askew, Arts and Sciences

Katarzyna Bugaj, Music

Henry Fuelberg, Arts and Sciences

Daniel Mears, Criminology and Criminal Justice
Lisa Munson, Social Sciences and Public Policy

Rosemary Prince, Applied Studies

Besiki Stvilia, Communication and Information

2018-2021

Laura Ballard, Education

Colleen Ganley, Arts and Sciences
Lydia Hanks, Hospitality

Karen McGinnis, Arts and Sciences
Sherry Schofield, Entrepreneurship
Susan Shelton, Nursing

Xinlin Tang, Business

Dina Wilke, Social Work

Ex officio: VP of Academic Affairs; Dean of Undergraduate Studies or designee; 1 undergraduate student
appointed annually by the President of student government



University Curriculum Committee (UCC)
3 year terms appointed by the Steering Committee; committee elects Chair

Bylaws on UCC: The University Curriculum Committee shall consider curricular policies and procedures at
both the undergraduate and graduate levels. The Committee shall consist of nine faculty members
appointed by the Steering Committee, with the advice and consent of the Senate, for staggered three-year
terms. The Vice President for Faculty Development and Advancement, or his or her designee, shall be an
ex-officio member.

The Committee shall annually elect its chairperson from the faculty representatives.

2016-2019

P. Bryant Chase, Arts and Sciences
Dianne Gregory, Music

Greg Turner, Medicine

2017-2020

Steve Bailey, Business

Liz Jakubowski, Education, Chair

Don Latham, Communication and Information

2018-2021

Amy Burdette, Social Sciences and Public Policy
Kris Harper, Arts and Sciences

Piyush Kumar, Arts and Sciences

Ex officio: Vice President for Faculty Development and Advancement or designee



Addendum 3

FSU ROAD SCHOLARS PROGRAM

p?"€5€7fll'5

DR. JAMES JOHNSON

William R. Kenan Jr. Distinguished Professor:
of Strategy and Entrepreneurship
University of North Carolina

“Six Disruptive Demographics That
Will Change America Forever”

Friday, October 5, 1:30—2:30 pm
Starry Conference Room (RBB 214)

Reception to immediately follow in the Weichelt Lounge (RBB 220)

Dr. James H. Johnson Jr. is the William R. Kenan Jr. Distinguished Professor of Strategy and
Entrepreneurship and director of the Urban Investment Strategies Center at the Frank Hawkins Kenan
Institute of Private Enterprise. His research interests include community and economic development,
the effects of demographic changes on the U.S. workplace, interethnic minority conflict in advanced
industrial societies, urban poverty and public policy in urban America, and workforce diversity issues.

Learn more by contacting
Dr. Bruce Lamont at blamont@business.fsu.edu or Dr. Willie Wright at wwright@fsu.edu.

Co-hosted by College of Business and the College of Social Sciences and Public Policy,
along with the Departments of Geography and African American Studies.




\Road Scholars

Florida State University's series of talks by distinguished
scholars from other institutions in the Atlantic Coast Conference

In March 2014, then-Faculty Senate president Gary Tyson created the Road Scholars Committee:

Todd Adams, in Physics;

now president of the Faculty Senate
Greg Beaumont

Associate Dean of Academic Affairs; Senior Associate Athletic Director for Academics
Aline Kalbian, in Religion
Dennis Moore, in English, chair
Denise Von Glahn, in Music

(who has succeeded original committee member Prof. Jane Piper Clendinning, also in Music)
Margaret Wright-Cleveland, Director of the Office of Faculty Recognition

Each academic year, this committee organizes and stages presentations for non-specialist audiences by outstanding scholars
from other institutions in the Atlantic Coast Conference. The committee solicits input on prospective speakers; selects the
speakers and coordinates with appropriate units to host or co-host the visit; and arranges for the venue and time for each
speaker’s visit, scheduling each close to the date of an athletic event involving the speaker’s institution, like so:

April 20, 2018

*March 2,2018

February 12, 2018

November 2017

October 2017

April 2017

Dr. Nancy MaclLean

William H. Chafe Professor of History
and Public Policy, Department of History
Duke University, and

author of Democracy in Chains

Dr. Kathy A. Perkins

Department of Dramatic Art
UNC-Chapel Hill

Dr. Deborah Parker
Professor of Italian
University of Virginia

Dr. Natalia Sarkisian
Department of Sociology
Boston College

Dr. Richard Schulz
Distinguished Service Professor of
Psychiatry, School of Medicine
University of Pittsburgh,

and Director, Geriatric Education
Center of Pennsylvania

Dr. Silvio Torres-Saillant
Dean’s Professor in the Humanities

(co-)hosts here
on the FSU campus:

in conjunction
with:

Program in Women’s Studies baseball

Note: rescheduled from

mid-September 2017,

due to Hurricane Irma
[women’s soccer]

School of Theatre

Department of Modern women’s
Languages and Linguistics basketball
women’s
Department of Sociology volleyball
co-sponsoring with Institute women’s
for Successful Longevity, soccer

https://isl.fsu.edu/, which also scheduled
a public panel featuring Dr. Schulz the
next morning at a local church

Winthrop-King Institute for Contempo-


https://isl.fsu.edu/

February 2017

November 2016

October 2016

October 2016

April 2016

March 2016

February 2016

November 2015

October 2015

April 2015

January 2015

November 2014

College of Arts and Sciences
Syracuse University

Dr. Michael Garval

Professor of French; Director,
M.A. in Liberal Studies Program
North Carolina State University

Dr. Jennifer Glass

Assistant Professor, Biogeochemistry
School of Earth and Atmospheric Sciences
Georgia Institute of Technology

Prof. Todd Anderson
Assistant Professor, Printmaking

College of Architecture, Art and Humanities

Clemson University

Dr. Simeon llesanmi

Washington M. Wingate Professor
Department of the Study of Religions
Wake Forest University

Dr. Edmund Edmonds
Associate Dean, Notre Dame Law School,
and Director, Kresge Law Library

Dr. Joel Stitzel

Center for Injury Biomechanics, Virginia
Tech-Wake Forest School of Biomedical
Engineering and Sciences

Dr. Jocelyn Neal

Professor of Music, Adjunct Professor of
American Studies, UNC-Chapel Hill

Dr. Kenneth Himes
Associate Professor of Theology
Boston College

Dr. Kenneth Goodman

Director, University of Miami’s Institute
for Bioethics and Health Policy, and Co-
Director, UM’s Ethics Program

Dr. Lina Insana
Associate Professor of Italian
University of Pittsburgh

Dr. Catherine Fosl

Associate Professor of History, University
of Louisville, and Director, Anne Braden
Institute for Social Justice Research

Dr. Craig Volden

Professor of Public Policy and Politics,

University of Virginia’s Frank Batten

School of Leadership and Public Policy

rary French and Francophone Studies
and Program in Literature, within
the Department of English

Department of Modern Languages

and Linguistics and the Dedman
School of Hospitality

Department of Earth, Ocean and At-
mospheric Sciences

Department of Art

Department of Religion and
Center for the Advancement of
Human Rights

College of Law and
School of Information

Department of Scientific Com-

puting

College of Music

Department of Religion and
Center for the Advancement
of Human Rights

Center for Innovative Collab-
oration in Medicine and Law

Department of Modern Languages
and Linguistics

Women’s Studies

Political Science

women’s
tennis

men’s

basketball

track and field

football

football

baseball

women’s
tennis

women’s
basketball

women’s
soccer

football

baseball

women’s
basketball

football



October 2014 Dr. Sandra Gustafson
Professor of English and Concurrent Program in Literature, within football
Professor, American Studies, Notre Dame the Department of English

September 2014 Dr. Shaundra B. Daily
Assistant Professor, Clemson University’s Departments of Dance and football
School of Computing; joint appointment, ~ Computer Science
Dept. of Engineering and Science Education

A note on the committee’s history:

Professor Tyson contacted me in December 2013 -- having noticed that | had been FSU’s faculty member whom Clemson
University had invited to participate in their “Humanities Road Scholars” series that Fall -- to ask if | thought we might
develop our own series along these lines. As | told him, Peggy Wright-Cleveland and | had already been comparing notes
about just such a possibility, and when he asked if | would chair and help populate a Faculty Senate committee that would
adapt this model, | was happy to agree. My committee colleagues and 1’ve been acknowledging the fact that we learned
about the idea from Clemson, where my counterpart in their English Department was emphasizing that it’s not all about
athletics. Hear hear! -- Dennis Moore, http://www.english.fsu.edu/faculty/dennis-moore
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